






Marie Wilkinson Food Pantry      March 28, 2017 

 

Qualifying Statement 
 
 
 Marie Wilkinson Food Pantry, a Not For Profit organization, located at 834 N 
Highland Avenue in Aurora, IL, have acquired three addition lots immediately north of 
the existing property and have plans to expand the parking lot to provide the needed 
parking spaces to serve the clients visiting the food pantry. 

 The proposed development will provide an additional 42 parking spaces north of 
the building. There currently are 30 parking spaces and the expansion will provide a 
total of 72 parking spaces. This additional parking will help meet the expanding needs of 
the community and the clients visiting the food pantry on days of food distribution. The 
north parking lot will provide one way travel through the new parking lot and exit back 
onto Highland Avenue near the north property line. 

 City utilities are available along Highland Avenue and the north parking lot 
will drain toward Highland Avenue. An infiltration trench has been detailed along the 
north edge of the new parking lot to provide an area of infiltration and meet the Best 
Management Practices for new impervious areas on the site.  The design, functionality 
and aesthetics of the expanded food pantry site will protect the public health, safety, 
morals, comfort and general welfare of the clients visiting the pantry and help relieve 
congestion along Highland Avenue. 
 



LEGAL DESCRIPTION 
 
BEING A CONSOLIDATION OF LOTS 1, 2, AND 3 IN BLOCK 6 IN 
BAKER-MORTON ADDITION TO AURORA, IN THE CITY OF AURORA, 
KANE COUNTY, ILLINOIS, AND ALSO LOT 1 OF MARIE WILKINSON 
FOUNDATION SUBDIVISION, IN THE CITY OF AURORA, KANE COUNTY 
ILLINOIS. 
 








